ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 8th. January 2015 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Ian Collis (IC), Chris Rowland (CR), and Parish Clerk Derek Patience. There were no members of the public in attendance
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of previous meeting
6. Matters Arising 

7. Correspondence
8. Finance
9. Road Safety
10. Urban Highways Grass Cutting
11. Planning – Draft

Supplementary Planning Documents 

12. Election – Vacancies on Parish Council
13. Any Other Business
14. Date of next meeting

	None
None
None
None in the absence of a police representative
Minutes of the meeting on 20th. November 2014 were accepted as a true record, on the proposal of CR, seconded IC, all in favour.
None
04-Dec-14
BDG Mowing Contractors

Grass Cutting quote

09-Dec-14

RCC

Precept Form

05-Jan-15

CGD Contractors

Grass Cutting quote

(a).Current position: The financial statement circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting showed expenditure totalling £15,513 so far this year, including £10,542 to RCC in refund of a like amount credited to our bank account in error. Income of £16,368 added to the brought forward figure of £8236 leaves £9,091 available. After allowing for known expenditure for the remainder of the year, an end-of-year reserve of £8,000 is projected.
Payments authorised:

£451.88 to D.C.Patience (net salary – qtr to Dec))

£113.00 to HMRC - (PAYE)
(b).Precept 2015-16: The clerk presented a revised draft budget following the rejection of grant applications to the Village Trust and National Grid, which meant that if the plan to install SIDs in the village were to go ahead, they would have to be funded entirely from PC funds. The revised budget showed that, to achieve this, it would be necessary to increase the precept from £5,900 to £9,750 to reach break-even point. This would equate to an increase of some £20 p.a. per household.  The alternative would be to apply to RCC for funding, and join the queue for such projects, which could result in a delay of several years in current circumstances. KA proposed, IC seconded, all agreed, that the precept be raised to £9,750, a figure which includes an inflationary rise of £120 (2%), and the balance of £3,730 as a one-off project amount. It was suggested that the Clerk should submit an item to the Village News outlining these proposals, stressing that the precept would return to normal levels next year.
IC proposed that the project should be pared down by not reinstalling the existing sign further into the village, reducing costs by some £1750, This was seconded by CR, all agreed.
The Clerk was asked to revise the budget figures again to reflect these changes, and circulate to councillors prior to submitting the precept request.
(c). Smaller Parishes Transparency Code

The Clerk had circulated, prior to the meeting, details of this code, currently ‘recommended practice’ but likely to be mandatory by 1st. April 2015.  He outlined the main proposals, which require the publishing of annual accounts, including all items of expenditure over £100, audit reports, governance statements, member responsibilities, minutes, agendas and assets, and was able to show that the Parish Council is already complying with all of these requirements.

Speed Signs: The applications for part funding of the speed signs project submitted to National Grid and to the Village Trust had been rejected by both agencies, on the grounds that this was not a suitable project for their funding criteria, it being work which was the responsibility of the Local Authority. The Clerk had written to Dave Brown at RCC asking whether, in view of this, Highways could help fund the project. In reply he had stated that we would need to follow usual procedures for this type of funding, by making separate application and, in effect, taking our turn in the queue for this type of highways project.

As discussed in item 8(b) above, the Clerk was authorised to respond to RCC Highways request for confirmation of the order by submitting a revised plan omitting the moving of the existing sign, which should be held in store for installation at a future date. 
The Clerk had obtained three quotations for the cutting of grass within the village, and after some discussion had selected the proposal submitted by Plough Environmental Services, on the proposal of CR, seconded IC, all agreed. The Clerk was asked to advise the successful contractor, and to write to RCC to withdraw from their contract.
RCC had submitted these documents, relating to extensions to dwellings, garden extensions, and shop fronts (including signs and shop security) for consultation purposes. They had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting, and there were no comments to pass back to RCC
With one existing vacancy, and the possibility of others by the time of the election in May, the Chairman stressed the need for recruiting new councillors.  The Clerk was asked to submit a piece to the Village News asking residents to consider putting themselves forward for election.
(a). Dog Waste: KA reported that there continued to be a problem in this respect, both along the footpath from Dunlin Road and on the Village Green. The Clerk had been unable to make contact with the RCC Dog Warden, and was asked to make another attempt to offer suggestions on how to tackle this problem. 
Thursday 19th. March 2015 at 6.00pm
Thursday 14th. May 2015 at 6.00pm – Annual Parish Meeting, followed by a Parish Council meeting.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.55pm.
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